
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. John’s United Church of Christ 
101 South Clark Street 

Black Creek, Wisconsin 54106 

Church Ph. (920)-984-3845 

Office email  stjcreek@gmail.com   

Pastor’s email  styward@sbcglobal.net   

       Website           www.stjuccbc.com 

Rev. Dr. Tom Fritz, Pastor (920)-268-5757 

 “The purpose of this congregation is to be a faith community 

promoting the kingdom of God through 

worship, teaching and action…GET READY!” 

mailto:stjcreek@gmail.com
mailto:styward@sbcglobal.net
http://www.stjuccbc.com/


 

 

 

 

 

      

 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
1  Communion Sunday 

Neighbors In Need 

9:00 a.m. Bible Study and 
Sunday School 

10:15 a.m. Worship 
Sweno baptism (F. 
Bomann special 
music) 

11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. 
Fall Feast & 
Bake Sale  

 

2 

 

3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 p.m. Christian 
Education meeting 

4 

 

 

1:30 p.m. Women’s 
Guild meeting (L. Raaths, 
devotions; E. Meyer, 

hostess) 

 

 

NO Choir Practice 

 

5 6 7 

8 
9:00 a.m. Bible Study and 

Sunday School 

10:15 a.m. Worship 
(Children’s Choir 
sings) 

9 10 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 p.m. Council 
meeting 

11 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 p.m. Choir Practice 

 

12 13 14 

15 
9:00 a.m. Bible Study, 

Sunday School, 
and Youth Group 
meeting 

10:15 a.m. Worship 
(Senior Choir sings) 

 

16 17 

9 a.m. Information for 
November newsletter is 
due.  

18 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 p.m. Choir Practice 

 

19 20 21 

22      Christmas in  

October 

9:00 a.m. Bible Study and 
Sunday School 

10:15 a.m. Worship 
(Senior Choir sings) 

 

23 24 25 

 

 

 

6:30 p.m. Choir Practice 

 

26 

 

 

1:00 p.m. Assemble 
Newsletters (PLEASE 
check with Kim) 

27 28 

29 
9:00 a.m. Bible Study and 

Sunday School 

10:15 a.m. Worship (R. 
Schmidt, special 
music) 

30 31     

October 2017 

“See what great love the Father has lavished on us, that we 
should be called children of God!” –1 John 3:1a (NIV) 



Christmas in October 
Sharing Cookie Recipes—Reaching for our Goal 

 On Sunday, October 22, we will celebrate 

“Christmas in October”, the fourth 

installment of our effort to raise the money 

needed to pay off our mortgage before the 

end of the year. So far, our efforts have 

raised over $11,000.00 toward our $25,000.00 goal! We hope 

you will bring a special gift for our mortgage with you on 

the 22nd and help us get even closer to that goal. 

 We also invite you to bring two or three dozen of 

your favorite Christmas cookies, along with copies of the 

recipe, to share with others after worship. Sharing yourself 

and your recipe can help all of us to enjoy Christmas this 

month and in the months leading up to our Lord’s birth. 

 Come; join us as we celebrate “Christmas in 

October”! 

Riddle’s Answer 
The answer to the riddle found in the October 

1st bulletin is: Pharaoh’s daughter; she went down 

to the bank of the Nile and drew out a little prophet 
(http://www.you-can-be-

funny.com/FunnyBibleQuestions.html).  
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“The angel said, ‘Joseph, descendant of David, 

don’t be afraid to take Mary as your wife. The Baby in her 

is from the Holy Spirit. She will give birth to a Son. You 

will name the Son Jesus. Give Him that name because He 

will save His people from their sins” (Matthew 1:20b-22, 

International Children’s Bible). 

http://www.you-can-be-funny.com/FunnyBibleQuestions.html
http://www.you-can-be-funny.com/FunnyBibleQuestions.html


Make a Joyful Noise . . . 
Sixty years ago, in August of 1957, the Fritz family was on its 

way to northern Minnesota for a week of vacation. Along the 

way, we passed through a small town and noticed a sign: 

Church of Christ, two blocks. It was Sunday morning, and 

upon seeing the sign, my mother said, “That’s what we are 

now.”, so we decided to stop for worship. It was an eye-

opening decision. 

In June of that summer, the United Church of Christ 

had come into being, and our Evangelical and Reformed 

church had become UCC. Mom thought we were stopping 

to worship in a United Church of Christ, but it was a Church 

of Christ—a totally different animal. The Church of Christ is 

very fundamentalistic and does not allow instrumental 

music in worship. Such things are thought to be instruments 

of the devil. We were too polite to walk out in the middle of 

the service. All of the Fritzes wanted to run for the door, but 

we waited for worship to end before making our hasty exit. 

At first, we wondered what we had gotten ourselves into 

with the United Church of Christ. Later, we learned that the 

UCC was different from the Church of Christ—and we 

rejoiced! 

That little episode reminded all of us how important 

music was to our worship experiences. Mom played organ. 

My sister and I sang in the children’s choir, and we all loved 

hearing the music of worship accented with various 

instruments. Later, as a college student, I introduced “Rock 

Worship” to my church and held services on Sunday 

evenings that used rock music instead of traditional church 

music. The youth loved it; the adults were not too enthused;  

Page 2                            Continued on page 5 
 



Neighbors in Need Offering Sunday  
This year, the United Church of 

Christ’s theme, for the Neighbors in Need 

Campaign (NIN), is “Protect the Sacred: In a 

Just World, Clean Water is Life.” The 

Neighbors in Need offering, which we will 

receive on Sundays, October 1 through 

October 29, 2017, supports the UCC’s ministries of justice 

and compassion throughout the United States. Two-thirds of 

the total offering is used by the UCC’s Justice and Witness 

Ministries to fund a wide array of local and national justice 

initiatives advocacy efforts, as well as, direct service projects. 

Through www.ucc.org/justice, the UCC’s National Justice 

and Witness Ministries office offers resources, news updates, 

and action alerts on a broad spectrum of justice issues. 

Working with members of the UCC Justice and Peace 

Action Network (a network of thousands of UCC justice and 

peace advocates), the Justice and Witness Ministry continues 

its strong policy of advocacy work on issues such as the 

federal budget, voting rights, immigration, health care, hate 

crimes, civil liberties, and environmental justice.  

Neighbors in Need also supports American Indians in 

the UCC. One-third of the offering supports the UCC’s 

Council for American Indian Ministries (CAIM).  

Historically, forbearers of the UCC established 

churches and worked with Lakota, Dakota, Nakota, 

Mandan, Hidatsa, Arickara, and Hocak in North Dakota, 

South Dakota, Wisconsin, and northern Nebraska. Today, 

there are twenty UCC congregations on reservations and one 

urban, multi-tribal UCC congregation, in Minneapolis, 

Minnesota. These congregations and their pastors are  
Continued on page 4 
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Neighbors in Need… continued from page 3 

supported by CAIM. CAIM is an important resource for 

more than 1,000 individuals from dozens of tribes and 

nations, who are members of UCC congregations in the 

United States of America!  

Please be sure to give in addition to your regular 

tithes and offerings, as all of the proceeds we collect for the 

NIN Campaign will go to the United Church of Christ 

Justice and Witness Ministries through our Conference 

Office. Thank you.  

 

Special Thanks  
A couple of months ago, we were in 

search of folks who were willing and able to 

embroider baptism napkins. We are grateful 

to report that we have had three ladies step 

forward with beautifully embroidered 

baptism napkins. Not only did these ladies embroider the 

fabric, but also they found or created the patterns they used, 

as well as, the fabric itself! To God be the glory for such 

talent, generosity, and willing hearts and hands! We send a 

special thank you out to, Marian Zuleger, Brandy Krull, and 

Betty Schroeder (Brandy’s grandma) for your donations of 

time, talent, and materials! We really appreciate each of you 

and each embroidered napkin you have and will donate.  

 “You will be enriched in every 

way for your great generosity, 

which will produce thanksgiving 

to God through us” (2 

Corinthians 9:11 NRSV).  
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Make a Joyful… continued from page 2  

but, it was a joyful noise. 

I have always enjoyed the music of worship, and I 

have come to appreciate the variety of musical styles that 

can be used in worship. When I attended the General Synod 

in Providence, Rhode Island, in 1999, I was overwhelmed 

with the music, which was all provided by drums. It was the 

most stirring joyful noise I had ever heard. 

Music plays a vital role in worship. It touches that 

part of the human spirit that needs more than words to 

know God. Music also presents a challenge. Each person has 

her or his favorite musical genre. Some like Country, while 

others prefer Rock. Still others like Rap, or Jazz, or Blue 

Grass, or Gospel music. If we want to reach all who worship 

with us, we sometimes have to use and accept different 

musical styles. Doing so helps us reach more persons with 

the love of God and the joy of worship. 

I have many colleagues who spend time in meditation and 

prayer as a means of keeping connected to God. I have never 

been able to cultivate that practice. It seems cumbersome 

and does not seem to fit who I am. I would rather sing a 

hymn or hum its tune to myself, or listen to music that 

expresses the joys and challenges of being human—even if it 

is not religious music. Many years ago, I heard a statement 

that has stuck with me ever since: “He who sings prays 

twice.” I do not know who first said those words, but they 

sum up my point of view. I find that I am closest to God 

when there is a joyful noise in the air or in my heart. I pray 

twice a lot.  

Continued on page 6 
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Make a Joyful… continued from page 5 

As we begin another program year at St. John’s UCC, 

I invite you to consider being part of our music ministry. We 

can always use another voice in the choir. If you cannot sing 

throughout the year, consider joining us for Christmas or 

Easter. If you have a musical gift, consider sharing it in a 

solo performance on a Sunday that the choir is not singing. If 

you play in a band, sing in a group, or like karaoke, consider 

sharing your music with us on a Sunday morning. Your 

joyful noise may be just what someone else needs to touch 

their heart or lighten their burdens. Talk to our Music 

Director, Bonnie Vander Linden, or to me. We would love to 

hear your music in our worship ministries. 

Together we can make a more joyful noise to God. 

  Peace, Pastor Tom 

Best Choice Save-A-Label Program 
Do you buy Best Choice brand products? I buy 

their white popcorn (unpopped). It is delicious 

and usually pops better than big brand names. 

It is tender and tasty (white popcorn is more tender than yellow, 

in general). Nevertheless, if you prefer yellow popcorn, you 

can certainly buy yellow from this brand too. Sal’s and 

Don’s grocery stores in Black Creek and Seymour, 

respectively, sell this brand! If you do, please cut around the 

UPC symbol, on each Best Choice product you have. It’s not 

necessary to send in the whole label. Place your labels in the 

box between the office doors, and Kim will collect and 

redeem them for cash, through the program, for St. John’s! 

St. John’s need to submit a minimum of 1,000 labels in order 

to receive the financial reward. They will add up if we all cut 

and turn in labels.                        
Page 6 



Church Council Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, August 8, 2017 

The meeting was called to order by Council 

President Bob Menning, with Aron Rasmussen, 

Gary Vander Linden, Judy Samson, Connie 

Wheeler, Lisa Waterstradt and Pastor Tom Fritz present.  

The meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor 

Tom Fritz. 

A motion was made, by Aron Rasmussen and 

seconded by Lisa Waterstradt, to accept the minutes from 

last month. Motion passed. 

A motion was made, by Aron Rasmussen and 

seconded by Connie Wheeler, to accept the Financial 

Secretary’s and Treasurer’s reports. Motion passed. 

Pastors Report (July) 

 Conducted 8.5 Worship Services and 1 Wedding 

Service 

 Attended 1 church meeting, 2 administrative 

meetings, and 1 group meeting 

 Made 4 home visits, 4 hospital visits, 1 counseling 

visit and 2 other visiting times 

Committee Reports 

Membership:  Nothing to report at this time. 

Christian Ed:  Parent/Confirmand meeting August 17, at 

6:00 p.m. Keeping same S.S. curriculum for 

this year. Rally Sunday is September 10 with 

potluck and games to follow worship. 

Worship:   Meeting TBA 

Continued on page 8 
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Church Council meeting minutes continued from page 7 

Music:  Nothing to report at this time. 

House:  Nothing to report at this time. 

Campital Campaign/Mission Projects:  For the 

month of July, we brought in $170.00 for a 

YTD total of $2,864.85.  

Old Business: 

 Christmas in July was on July 23 with 24 giving units 

for a total of $5,500. Our Building balance is now 

$19,500. 

 The shed and lawn mower were sold, and $400 was 

allocated to the building fund. 

 Cottage Nights will take place either at a home or at 

the church and will consist of 6-8 members in each 

group. Things to discuss are whether we want a FT or 

PT pastor, what we want in a pastor, and what are 

our needs. This will take place by the end of October. 

 CenturyLink Internet service has been cancelled. They 

also will be honoring a lower rate on the phone line 

for the elevator. 

New Business: 

 Some floor tiles need to be fixed or replaced in the 

elevator and in the entrance area to the sanctuary. 

Steve Hanson is checking into options and pricing. 

 We are looking into starting the Search Committee. 

This will be discussed more at our next meeting. We 

will try to get different age groups into this 

committee. 

 We will be honoring Firefighters from the Black  
Continued on page 9  
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Church Council meeting minutes continued from page 8 

Creek, Seymour, and Freedom departments on 

Sunday, September 17, 2017, during the worship 

service. Any firefighter is invited to join us. There 

may be a meal served after service. 

 The advertisement in the Resource Guide will not be 

renewed. 

 There were two dehumidifiers purchased, one for the 

yellow room and one for the basement area. 

 It was mentioned that we need to purchase either a 

few more window air conditioners or a different 

cooling system for the basement area for the summer 

events. The Ice Cream Social is one of the main 

summer events. There was one window air 

conditioner in the kitchen, but it was unable to keep 

up. 

 Pastor Tom will be on vacation August 22 - August 

27. Randy Miller will be conducting the worship 

service on August 27. 

Prayers and Thanks:  

 Jan Boman and family 

 Larry Rohloff and family 

 Thank You to all who helped with the Ice Cream 

Social. 

A motion was made, by Judy Samson and seconded 

by Aron Rasmussen, to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed. 

Next Council Meeting will be Tuesday, September 12, 2017, 

at 6:30 p.m. 

The meeting ended with the Lord’s Prayer. 
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Treasurer’s Report - August 2017 
Building Fund  Deposits  $   4,072.00 
  Interest   $             .10 
  Disbursements  $  (3,176.00)  

Memorial Fund Deposits  $            - 
  Disbursements  $    (6,000.00)  *shed & building fund 

Organ Fund Deposits  $            - - 
  Disbursements  $            - - 

General Deposits  $      5,544.10  
  Disbursements  $     (6,368.85) 

Campital Campaign Deposits $         150.00 
  Total YTD  $      3,014.85 

  Goal for 2017   $      3,500.00 

OCWM  Deposits  $         441.00 
  Disbursements  $       (495.00) 
  Total YTD              $4,995.50 
  Goal for 2017                            $7,000.00 

General Fund    $   5,557.08 

Building Fund    $   6,247.83 

Memorial Fund    $   6,492.00 

Organ Fund    $   4,992.00         $23,289.81 

Building Fund Balance   $ 19,384.95   8/12 statement 

Interest YTD    $   1,490.07  

Payments Made YTD   $ 32,232.50  

YTD Giving     $ 91,529.22 
YTD Expenses                $(53,212.40) excluding building payments 

Net Amount    $ 38,316.82 
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Total Beginning Balance  $  29,272.46 
 Deposits   $  10,057.10 
            Interest    $            0.10 
            Disbursements   $(16,039.85) 
             Ending Balance   $  23,289.81 



Women’s Guild 
The Women’s Guild met on 

Wednesday, September 6, 2017, at 1:30 

p.m., with eight members present.  

Our devotional leader was Roberta Lorenz, who 

shared a reading entitled, “Life Begins at 80!” God has a plan 

for all agers. He also has a picture for us. We just keep 

moving on together in all that life throws at us. Roberta 

shared a story about a choir practice that was late. God was 

with them; the church was destroyed hours before. Everyone 

with God’s help and prayers bonded together to rebuild. 

Another reading was shared, which was written by Pastor 

Robin, about her moving thoughts regarding our church. It 

was very touching. Devotional time closed with a prayer.  

The business meeting portion was called to order by 

Roberta Lorenz, Guild President.  The secretary’s report was 

read and approved as read. The treasurer’s report was read 

and approved as read. There is a balance of $5,625.36, in the 

general fund, and $478.98, in the memorial fund.  

The Fall Feast is to be held on Sunday, October 1, 

2017. We discussed matters regarding the feast. Check Guild 

book for committees. The committees need your help in 

preparation on Saturday and Sunday. We look forward to 

your tasty pies, cakes, and tortes, as donations to share.  

We plan to clean the church’s kitchen on October 11, 

2017, and ask if you are able and willing to help, please come 

and help.   

A motion was made and seconded to give Raphi 

Jochman $100.00 as counselor for all her camp work. God 

Continued on page 12 
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Women’s Guild continued from page 11 

bless Raphi, in her leadership in Christ’s name. Thank you. 

Our next Guild meeting will be Wednesday, October 

4, 2017, at 1:30 p.m., with devotions by Lisa Raaths, and our 

October hostess is Ruth Hanson.  

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn with 

the Lord’s Prayer prayed in unison.  

The Doxology was sung and then we were served a 

delicious dessert by Judy Samson.  

God bless you all. 

Audrey Hooyman Blake, Guild Secretary 

P.S. The Fall Rummage Sale held on September 9, 2017, was a little 
slow, but the Bake Sale was sold out. Many thanks to all who contributed 
in any way. 

 

Mortgage Reduction Giving Update 
To God be the glory! We are joining efforts with one 

another and making a difference in our mortgage. Thus far, 

we have received $14,600 (about58.4% of goal) toward our 

$25,000.00 goal before year-end. Here is the breakdown:  

 July, 24 giving units gave $5,500.00 (about22% of 

goal); 

 August, 30 giving units gave $5,000.00 (about20% of 

goal);  

 September, 28 giving units gave $4,100.00 

(about16.4% of goal).  

Thank you to all who have given in addition to your regular 

tithes and offerings! If you have not given toward our debt 

reduction goal and are able, please consider giving this 

month and / or in November. Check out the chart below; we 

are more than halfway there!                                           Page 12 



Fall Feast – Sunday, October 1, 2017 

SERVING FROM 11:30 A.M. – 2:00 P.M. 

FOOD: Chicken, Ham, Potatoes, Coleslaw 

CO-CHAIRS: Bernice Shepard ………..………… 984-3900 

   Bob Menning ………………….. 920-268-8197 
 Todd St. John; Denis Shepard; Elly Menning 

SERVING DESSERTS  

CHAIR:   Please speak with others on your committee if you are 

willing to chair the dessert committee. 

 Jan Boman; Esther Meyer; Trudy Koon 

SERVING               

CHAIR: Robin Schmidt …………………….…… 920-450-0292  

Ila Mae Jens; Judy Samson; Kerri Samson; Sue 

Schneider; Jonathan Tesch; Brady Volkman 

KITCHEN washing dishes and clean up 

 CHAIR: Doris Schmidt …………………………,,,… 984-3615 

Kent Abel; Cheryl Duhm; Esther Meyer; Carol Schmidt 

DINING ROOM 

 CHAIR: Roberta Lorenz ……………………………. 984-3824 

Karen Arnold; Debbie Boettcher; Audrey Hooyman-

Blake; Stephanie Julius; Kimberly Marcks; Caitlin 

Pingel; Verla Pingel; Lisa Raaths; Samantha Scott 

BAKERY 

 CHAIR: Jan Rohloff …………………………………. 984-3418 

Carla Menning; Connie Rohloff 

PUBLICITY provide details to church secretary by September 13, 2017 

 CHAIR: Vi Brown-Luebke …………………….. 920-428-8840 

Todd Arnold; Ruth Hanson 

CASHIERS  Treasurer will get change 

CO-CHAIRS: Val Abel and Kent Abel ………….. 715-745-4314 

Lisa Waterstradt 

GREETER Marian Goodwin …………………..……... 984-3668 
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October 2017 Schedule 
Sunday, October 1 @ 10:15 a.m. - Communion Sunday 
Reader   Connie Wheeler  

Greeter / Usher Connie & Cailey Wheeler  

Ushers   Gene & Audrey Blake  

Sunday, October 8 @ 10:15 a.m. 

Reader   Roberta Lorenz  

Greeter / Usher Roberta Lorenz & Esther Meyer  

Ushers   Lisa Raaths & Judy Samson  

Sunday, October 15 @ 10:15 a.m. 

Reader   Lisa St. John  

Greeter / Usher Todd & Lisa St. John  

Ushers   Tanner St. John & Jonathan Tesch   

Sunday, October 22 @ 10:15 a.m.- Christmas in October 

Reader   Jan Rohloff  

Greeter / Usher Jan Rohloff & Marian Goodwin  

Ushers   Gary & Carla Lathrop  

Sunday, October 29 @ 10:15 a.m. 

Reader   Marian Zuleger  

Greeter / Usher Marian Zuleger & Barb Sassman  

Ushers   Duane Zuleger & Jennifer Sassman  

November 2017 Schedule is on page 15 

Larry Rohloff 
Larry was a faithful lifelong member of St. 

John’s United Church of Christ. He went to 

meet his Lord face-to-face, Friday, September 8, 

2017. His funeral was held, here, at St. John’s, on 

Tuesday, September 12, 2017. Our prayers go 

with the family.  

 May God bless the memory of Larry Rohloff.  
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November 2017 Schedule 

Sunday, November 5 @ 10:15 a.m. - Communion Sunday 
Reader   Bob Menning  

Greeter / Usher Bob & Carla Menning  

Ushers   Ray & Ella Menning  

Sunday, November 12 @ 10:15 a.m. 

Reader   Sue Biese  

Greeter / Usher Joe & Sue Biese  

Ushers   George & Kerri Samson  

Sunday, November 19 @ 10:15 a.m. 

Reader   Trudy Koon  

Greeter / Usher Trudy Koon & Portia Fenske  

Ushers   Grant & Brandy Krull  

Wednesday, November 22 @ 7:00 p.m. - Thanksgiving Service 

Reader   TBD 

Greeter / Usher TBD 

Ushers   TBD  

Sunday, November 26 @ 10:15 a.m. – Christmas in November 

Reader   Vi Brown-Luebke  

Greeter / Usher Vi Brown-Luebke & Morgan Vander Linden  

Ushers   Gary & Bonnie Vander Linden  

Scavenger Hunt Fun 

Thank you to all who joined in our fun this 

summer. What fun it was scoring the entries for 

our Scavenger Hunt Contest. It was especially 

fun when one contestant included in an answer, 

"The one I bought!" :) Fun fact: Only one participant got the 

location of the pencil sharpener correct (all others put 7th and 

8th grade classroom; 
Continued on page 16 
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Scavenger Hunt… continued from page 15 

it is in the 5th and 6th grade classroom)! There were five 

entries, and Kim enjoyed each person’s wording and 

notations. The participant walking away with the prize is 

Lizzie Tesch! Congratulations, Lizzie. Thank you all for 

joining in our fun.  

 

Are We Up-to-date With You? 

Help us keep things correct in the office, please. If 

you have a change in your contact information (phone, 

cell, mailing address, physical address, email address, even 

your name …) please notify us. Help us stay ahead of the 

mailings and save money, by keeping us informed, 

please. Thank you.  

Our contact info: 

St. John’s United Church of Christ 

Physical address:  101 S Clark St.,  

Black Creek, WI 54106 

Mailing address:  PO BOX 264, Black Creek, WI 54106 

Phone Numbers:  Office # 920-984-3845 

Pastor’s cell # 920-268-5757 

Email Addresses:  Office – StJCreek@gmail.com 

 Pastor – StyWard@sbcglobal.net (be 

sure to put “St. John’s” in subject line) 
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Heating Season Help 

The Energy Assistance Program in Outagamie 

County is accepting applications for heating assistance. If 

you are in need of assistance, please call 1-800-506-5596 to 

schedule an appointment. What you will need for your 

appointment:  

 Most recent energy bill(s)  

 Photo ID and Social Security numbers for each 

household member 

 Written proof of household’s gross income for the 

three months prior to application, such as (Payroll 

stubs, child support printout, unemployment printout, 

social security benefit verification letter) 

The 2017-2018 Energy Assistance Gross income 

guidelines are as follows:  

Number in household  Gross income limit  

(3 months) 

 1     $6,650.00 

 2     $8,696.00 

 3   $10,743.00 

 4   $12,789.00 

 5   $14,835.00 

 6   $16,881.00 

 7   $17,265.00  

 8   $17,649.00 

If you reside in another county, please ask the Home Energy 

Plus Program, at the number listed above.  

*source of this information is the flyer from the Home Energy Plus  

Program, the church does not accept any responsibility for the content of 

the information in this article.  
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Are You Looking for a Way to Earn Money? 

Maybe you need a job. Maybe you need a 

little more cash for the holidays. Maybe 

you need to get out of the house. Maybe 

you want to donate more.  

School bus drivers are professionals who transport 

our most precious of gifts—our children. Ron Hakenjos, 

Kim’s husband, drives bus for the Seymour Community 

School District through his employment with Kobussen 

Buses LTD. If you are willing to learn how to drive a school 

bus, Kobussen is willing to teach you and pay you while you 

learn! School route drivers, substitute drivers, and charter 

drivers are needed. Clean driving record required. You 

might be too young, but you’re definitely not too old.  

If you tell Kobussen that Ron recruited you, he will 

receive a bonus, and you will receive a huge sign on bonus 

for becoming a Kobussen driver. The sign on bonus is 

$1,000.00 for new Kobussen drivers for the Seymour School 

District, plus the paid training, paid charters, and/or routes! 

This bonus is double their normal sign on bonus. This offer 

is limited in time, (now through November 2017) so don’t 

delay; call today.  

Maybe you want to be a substitute driver—they are 

looking for you, too! If you want to talk to Ron before calling 

Kobussen, please feel free to call him, at 920-984-3074, and 

tell him you’re with St. John’s in BC!  

Alternatively, call Sandy, for more information, 920-

833-2381. Kobussen has an office located at 800 East Factory 

Street, in Seymour (where Huettl Bus was located). Please tell 

Sandy, “Ron Hakenjos sent me!” Safe driving!  
Page 18 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Page 19



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Page 20



Fall Feast Dinner 
& Bake Sale 

 

All you can or care to eat! 
Sunday, October 1, 2017 

11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. 

Ham, Chicken & all the 
Fixings and Dessert 

 
Ages 13 – Adult  $9.00 

Ages 6-12   $5.00 

Ages 0-5 years  Free-of-charge 

 
 

 

 

 

 

St. John’s United Church of Christ 

Corner of Burdick and Clark Streets, 

Black Creek, Wisconsin 

 

Handicap accessible from west entrance 

Fall Feast Dinner 
& Bake Sale 


